Dear Scoutmaster:

Due to conditions over which we had no control the date for opening of Camp was moved up one week from June 10th to June 3rd.

We will have large army tents sleeping from 8 to 10 Scouts, but you should borrow a tent or tarpaulin large enough to hold your supplies and shelter your kitchen. Pup tents will not be allowed for sleeping purposes, but if you have one or two they could be put to use by the Troop for other purposes.

A. G. McFarland, 'Archer extraordinary, will be at Camp to teach Archery, as well as to make lemenwood bows and arrows. If your Scouts have archery sets ask them to bring them. Tackle may be bought for a reasonable price at Camp.

The Troop Camping Plan being used this year is the best thing possible to really make a Troop an outstanding Troop.

Check these things before leaving for Camp: (1) Menu

(2) Staple Goods (3) Cooking Utensils (4) Camping

Equipment (except tents) (5) Program (6) First Aid

Buy your groceries wholesale, and as for perishable goods, a camp car will bring them to you daily - such as ice, meat, milk, etc.

If your Troop cannot come under its own leadership, but the Troop can come, we will supply a Scoutmaster for them.

If the Troop nor leadership can come, and less than 8 Scouts can attend, we will place them with a Troop with leadership and it will cost them \$5.50 per Scout per week.

Every Scout should have this opportunity to spend a week in Camp, and I am counting on you to help them enjoy the privilege.

Sincerely,

J. A. Gaskin Scout Executive